December xx, 2009

In response refer to:





FERC P-2299

Kimberly D. Bose, Secretary

Federal Energy Regulatory Commission
888 First Street, NE

Washington, D.C.  20426 

Re:    Request for Extension of Time to File Comments on "Tuolumne River Oncorhynchus mykiss Draft Monitoring Report," Prepared by Turlock Irrigation District/Modesto Irrigation District, California, for the New Don Pedro Hydroelectric Project, Federal Energy Regulatory Commission Project No. 2299.

Dear Secretary Bose:
The National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration, National Marine Fisheries Service (NMFS) hereby requests an extension of time to at least January 23, 2010, to review and file comments on the "Tuolumne River Oncorhynchus mykiss Draft Monitoring Report" (Draft Report), prepared by Turlock Irrigation District/Modesto Irrigation District (Districts or Licensees), for the New Don Pedro Hydroelectric Project (Project), Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (Commission or FERC) Project No. 2299.  

The Districts prepared this draft report in accordance with Ordering Paragraph (C) (5) of the April 3, 2008, "Order on Ten-Year Summary Report under Article 58" (Order) for the Project. That Order required the Districts to file a final report with the Commission by January 15, 2010, along with resource agency comments, on the results of specific Tuolumne River Oncorhynchus mykiss (O. mykiss – rainbow trout/steelhead) monitoring efforts contained in a July 2007 study plan submitted to the Commission and as modified by the Order.

While the NMFS appreciates the opportunity to comment, our Habitat Conservation Division (HCD) only recently received the Draft Report as of December 23, 2009.  NMFS' HCD notes that the Draft Report was only distributed via email to our Protected Resources Division (PRD) and not to HCD.  In addition, NMFS requires hard copies of such documents for maintaining our administrative records.  Thus, HCD requires additional time to coordinate with our other Divisions, conduct a complete review of the Draft Report, and formulate concise and constructive comments.  Finally, the NMFS reminds the Districts and the Commission that our HCD is normally the primary point of contact concerning most Commission proceedings, except for informal/formal consultations, pursuant to the Endangered Species Act, which are conducted by NMFS' PRD.
If you have questions regarding this request, please contact Mr. William E. Foster of my staff at (916) 930‑3617.  NMFS's Southwest Region, HCD, points of Contact for Commission proceedings and any Licensees in California includes both addresses below:
Richard L. Wantuck, Hydropower Program Supervisor

National Marine Fisheries Service, Southwest Region

Habitat Conservation Division

777 Sonoma Avenue, Suite 325
Santa Rosa, California 95404

And

Hydropower Program Staff

National Marine Fisheries Service, Southwest Region

Habitat Conservation Division

650 Capitol Mall, Suite 8-300

Sacramento, California 95814

Sincerely, 

Richard L. Wantuck

Hydropower Program Supervisor

Habitat Conservation Division

cc: 
Steve Edmondson, NMFS, HCD; Santa Rosa, CA

Maria Rea, NMFS, PRD; Sacramento, CA

Erin Strange, NMFS, PRD; Sacramento, CA

Manager

Turlock Irrigation District

333 East Canal Drive 

Turlock, California 95380 

Manager

Modesto Irrigation District 

1231 11th St 

Modesto, California 95354 

Steve Kirihara 

Stillwater Sciences 

2855 Telegraph Ave., Suite 400 

Berkeley, California 94705

